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MESSAGE FROM VICE 
PRESIDENT HENRY AH LOO 

Aloha Aha Hui Members, 

Happy New Year! 

A lot has transpired since our last 
membership luncheon in October. 

1.  Our Christmas Luncheon which was scheduled 
for Thursday, December 21st, 2023 was 
canceled due to poor/dismal response from our 
members. 

2.  Our Board's Elections were held from November 
to December 17th, 2023.  This year's elections were 
held under special circumstances because the 
previous two attempts, one in 2019 and one in 2021 
were met with insufficient response and 
participation that the Boards at those 
times continued to serve in their capacity with 
several changes to both Boards' composition; 

a.  Board member Jeffrey Yamashita, on leave 
due to illness, eventually passed away. 

b. Board members Charles Duncan, Joe Aveiro 
and Clarence DeCaires voluntarily stepped 
down for personal reasons. 

c. Needing to fill vacancies on the Boards (and 
with no recorded previous candidates from 
2019 and 2021) the Boards approved to 
install 1) Reginald Manoa 2) Phillip Sunada, 
3) Keith Lima and Bryant Carvalho. 

d. Current Board echoing the need to hold 
elections to bring new leadership, energy and 
vision to the organization. 

 

The Board held the last meeting of 2023 on 
Monday, December 18th.  Up for discussion were: 

 1.  The results of Board's Election. 

2. Aha hui O Na Maka'i Hauola in 2024 and 
beyond. 

a. The purpose/value now and in the 
future. 

b. The continued decline of membership 
and participation 

   c. Continued existence or dissolution. 

After much discussion it was decided that all 
matters of business pertaining to Aha Hui O Na 
Maka'i Hauola shall be tabled until February 2024 
when the Board will elect its new officers and 
formally assume the governing role for the 
organization. 

Our first membership luncheon of 2024 will be held 
on Thursday, February 22, 2024 at 11:00 a.m. at the 
National Guard Hall.  Cost is $30/person and 
deadline for headcount and payment is February 14, 
2024.  Any questions by the members regarding the 
organization's status will be addressed at this time. 

Mahalo, 

Henry Ah Loo, Outgoing Vice President 

 

If you have something you would 
like to share (a memory, joke, 
quiz, photos, recipe, etc.) or have 
suggestions on what you would 
like to see featured, please feel 
free to reach out to the Newsletter 

staff at: or to Aha Hui President Gervin Miyamoto:  

 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

No financial activities were recorded 
in November or December 2023.  

REMINDER: Don’t forget to pay 
your annual dues! Send to Hope Ah 

Loo at P.O. Box 822339 Pearl City, Hi 96782.  
Make checks payable to Aha Hui O Na Maka’i 
Hauola.  Dues are $15 per year.  If your dues are not 
current and you are unsure of the amount of dues 
that are payable, contact Hope. Also, don’t forget to 
update your contact info (address, phone #, email 
address).  

 

MAHALO FOR YOUR SUPPORT 
IN THE PRINTING OF OUR 
NEWSLETTER 
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DEACON’S CORNER 

In our world today with all that’s 
happening why can’t we just get 
along for peace and unity? How 
many times do I wish and hope for an 
honest, unrequested, “I’m sorry.” 
Just think what would the world be 

like if individuals, church leaders, and nations 
owned up to their harmful behaviors and truly mean 
what they say? 

If there were a true change of heart in motivation 
and behavior, would there be as many lawsuits, 
survivor-victims who continue to suffer, or wars 
between nations? So, how many times have we 
watched press conferences where insincere, empty 
apologies were offered? Like “I’m sorry you are 
upset.” “I meant no harm.” “Mistakes are made.” 
This list is endless and brings much frustration and 
anger to an already hurtful situation. 

So often we hear “have faith” but this is an 
overused word and meant to justify wrongful 
behavior. Faith should be a soulful, spiritual 
relationship with the faith believers so as to increase 
a deepening awareness of the Divine One and 
religious followers. 

The question before us does faith change with a 
change of heart? Can an institution, church, nation 
truly undergo conversion without the individuals in 
leadership changing their outlook? Can there be 
individual change without the risk of loss of 
leadership, prestige, control, power, and money? 

Our Lord continually points out all those are ego 
traps that we are wrestling with today in the same 
places: churches, institutions, nations and 
governments. Some things never change, and we 
need to remember the wisdom of Jesus as we 
navigate the journey ahead filled with material 
traps.   

 
ALOHA ROLL CALL TO OHANA MEMBERS  

It is a sad occasion when someone who is so dear 
and so close to our hearts has passed on in this life.  

In celebration of their life for those who have 
recently been called back to our father’s grace, our 
condolences and prayers go out to their families. In 
loving memory, the following have been recently 
added to the honor roll: 

 

Retired Lt. Harry Kaohano, Sr. 
passed away November 21, 2023. 

 

 

 

Retired Major William Gulledge, 
III passed away December 1, 2023. 

 

 

 

Gordon Moore left HPD due to 
injury, passed away 4 years ago. 

 

 

 

 

Retired Lt. Fred Robello passed 
away September 11, 2023. 

 

 

 

 

Retired Corporal D2 Troy Richards 
passed away November 30, 2023. 
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Retired Sgt. Patrol Patti Asamura 
passed away on December m10, 
2023. 
 
 
 
 
Retired Radio Dispatcher 
Marietta Keala Vincens passed 
away on October 25, 2023. 
 
 

 

Retired Lt. Nelson Lum D5 passed 
away on October 24, 2023. 

 

 

 

KOLOHE KORNER 

These stories are light hearted and not 
meant to make fun of anyone.  We all 
need more joy and laughter in our lives 
in this day and age. If you have stories 
you would like to share, please contact 
Phil at unclepapaya@aol.com. 
 

THE GREAT JACK IN THE BOX ROBBERY 

Our helicopter assignment was taking us to the North 
Shore by way of Central Oahu one nice sunny day, 
when we were dispatched to a robbery that just 
happened at the Waimanalo Jack In The Box.  

Responding units had the suspect contained in the haole 
koa thicket behind JITB. Two Air Force Police Officers 
(AFPO) had the makai area well patrolled ensuring the 
suspect remained in the thicket. 

When we arrived over JITB, ground units reported that 
the suspect was still in the thicket and was not 
responding to their calls to come out. I fumbled to get 
the heat detecting Flur turned on as the pilot LeRoy 
circled the two-acre thicket. I used the PA system, 
warning the suspect he could not escape the helicopter 
and to come out. 

We circled enough times that the suspect realized 
escaping was hopeless and he decided to give up as we 
hovered between the old Bellows military Nike sites and 
the thicket when the suspect suddenly appeared walking 
toward the swamp drop off. 

The two AFPO's saw the suspect at the same time as me 
and they sprinted on the dirt road on their side of the 
swamp. When the first AFPO arrived at the point closest 
to the suspect he took one huge leap off the road and 
completely disappeared under the swamp. The AFPO 
must have thought it was a grassy area. He was sure 
surprised when he sank beneath the green algae growing 
on top of the swamp water. The second AFPO nearly 
made the same mistake as he skidded to a sudden stop at 
the edge of the road. The first AFPO reappeared with 
algae and wet weeds all over his head. 

The suspect also saw the AFPO disappear beneath the 
swamp water and busted out laughing at the sight of the 
AFPO covered with swamp growth as he resurfaced. 
HPD units located the still laughing suspect and led him 
away. And yes, from my vantage point, watching the 
AFPO disappear under the swamp water was indeed 
disrespectful but very funny! 

 

AHA HUI O NA MAKA`I FEBRUARY 
LUNCHEON-2/22/2024 

Our first membership luncheon of 2024 will be held 
on Thursday, February 22, 2024 at 11:00 a.m. at the 
National Guard Hall. Cost is $30 per person and 
headcount and payment to Hope Ah Loo is 
February 14, 2024.  
 

 

mailto:unclepapaya@aol.com
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RETIREES OF INTEREST 

There are so many interesting stories to share of those who worked at HPD.  I thought it would be nice to hear/read about 
those you may or may not know about.  If you have a “person of interest” you would like to see featured, please feel free 
to contact the newsletter staff at Hughesc015@hawaii.rr.com. courtesy of Joe Aveiro 

 

mailto:Hughesc015@hawaii.rr.com


VISIT OUR CLUB WEBSITE AT HPDKupuna.org 
 

 



VISIT OUR CLUB WEBSITE AT HPDKupuna.org 
 

 



VISIT OUR CLUB WEBSITE AT HPDKupuna.org 
 

 

Aha Hui O Na Maka`i Hauola 

P.O. Box 822339 

Pearl City, HI 96782 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SHOPO MAHALO FOR YOUR SUPPORT 

 

 

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                     


